
 

 

The DISTRICT ‘C’HRONICLE is published monthly in Hamilton, Ontario and is available for download on the district website at 

http://www.hamiltondistrictcmasons.org.  Please forward submissions to this newsletter through the contact details on our website.   

Please note: The opinions and views expressed in any article in the District ‘C’hronicle are those of the writers and therefore do not necessarily 

reflect the opinion of Grand Lodge. The editor reserves the right to edit submissions. 

  District ‘C’hronicle  
 

April 2015                                                  Hamilton Masonic District C                                             Edition No. 80 

 

 

From our District Deputy Grand Master 
 

Greetings Brethren, 
  
Spring has sprung quietly upon us, and we begin the last 

season of my Masonic Year. Many hands make light work 

and with the support of my chairmen, and the Lodge Officers 

across the district, the year has fairly flown by. March was a 

great month for fraternal visits, 

discussion and education.  
I attended R.W. Bro. Mike Kirk’s 

homecoming in Hamilton District 

‘A’ at Dundurn Lodge No. 475, 

where they discussed the planning 

for a Demolay Chapter in 

Hamilton.   The Craft Association 

has the thanks on behalf of my wife 

Michelle and me, for the warmth 

and support shown at the D.D.G.M. 

reception they hosted on March 

7th.  It was great to attend the last of the Grand Lodge resource 

presentations, “Friend to Friend” hosted by Landmarks / 

Doric Lodge No. 654.  To think about ways we can strengthen 

the bonds of friendship and build a stronger future in our 

respective Lodges. An especial acknowledgement to the 

members of Landmarks / Doric who took up the task of 

hosting these events for all of the Lodges in the three 

Districts;  I appreciate the time, effort and planning that went 

into making these evenings possible.  
 April will be a busy month and I hope to see many of you on 

fraternal and official visits. There is a slew of upcoming 

activity for April.  First, the last three official visits of my 

Year:  Seymour Lodge No. 272, on Tuesday April 14th, 

Dufferin Lodge No. 291 on Thursday the 16th, featuring their 

annual Pie Night is a reason to go all on its own! And third 

my last visit of the year, Westmount Lodge No. 671 on 

Tuesday April 28th where we can recap the year and celebrate, 
 Then some upcoming events where we can meet with 

brethren from across the three Hamilton Districts. First, the 

Divine Service on Sunday April 26th, where the traveling 

V.O.S.L. will again be up for grabs to the Lodge with the best 

attendance.  Second the Long range Planning Seminar hosted 

by the Craft Association on Wednesday April 29th, at 

Hillcrest, Plan to come out and get some ideas for 

strengthening your Lodge.  Those that fail to plan, plan to 

fail.   

And third, I am happy to announce the Hamilton District ‘C’ 

Masonic Picnic on May 30th.  “The 40 at the 50” Come 

celebrate Hamilton District ‘C’s 40th anniversary at Fifty Point 

Conservation Area. An opportunity for friends and family to 

join and celebrate our 40 years as Hamilton ‘C’. Come share 

some laughs, libations and fun. 
 I must close by asking for some volunteers to help make the 

picnic and the district project successful.  The Picnic is a 

Lodge pot luck, so we are looking for individuals from each 

lodge to coordinate the planning. Also, I am looking for 

suggestions / volunteers for live entertainment.  
 At the Picnic we will be drawing the winning ticket for the 

New York City Treasures Tour.  To be candid, brethren, we 

are looking for volunteers from the Lodges to assist with 

getting the word out and promoting ticket sales.   The cost for 

the Treasure Tour is covered by our sponsors, thus every $20 

donation goes towards Neighbour 2 Neighbour. So if you are 

interested in lending a hand, please contact W. Bro. Chris 

Cleaver, or myself.  We need some help in completing this 

project. 
 I think the District Picnic and the fundraising for Neighbour 2 

Neighbour are great opportunities for all of us to promote 

Hamilton District ‘C’ to each other and our friends. 

My continued thank you to you all, looking forward to seeing 

you in Lodge over the upcoming months.  

 
R.W. Bro. Glen J. Notman 
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From the Grand Master 

 

Ask yourself, are you a Past Master by name alone or are you 

a Past Master of action! If you are a Past Master of action, do 

you have what it takes to be a Grand Lodge Officer? Don’t be 

a procrastinator; act now nominations close on April 1, 2015. 

Grand Lodge is seeking 

qualified, motivated and 

active Past Masters who have 

the skills necessary to become 

a leader at the Grand Lodge 

level. Are you that person? If 

so, the right time to plan to be 

part of Grand Lodge is now. 

Deputy Grand Master: This 

year we will be electing a 

new Deputy Grand Master. 

Any brother who has served 

as an elected member of the 

Board of General Purposes is 

entitled to have his name 

published as a candidate for the office of Deputy Grand 

Master if he signifies his intention in writing to the Grand 

Secretary on or before Wednesday, April 1, 2015. Brethren, 

the election of the Deputy Grand Master is one of the most 

important elections taking place this year. Take it seriously. 

Know and learn everything you can about each candidate. It is 

not a popularity contest. It’s not about electing a “classy guy”. 

It’s about leadership. You are electing a leader. Think about it, 

the person you will be electing as your Deputy Grand Master 

will undoubtedly be your Grand Master on July20, 2017. 

Elections to the Board of General Purposes: The Board of 

General Purposes is the administrative and executive body of 

Grand Lodge (Section 134). The following are members of 

the Board: The Grand Master, Past Grand Masters, Deputy 

Grand Master, District Deputy Grand Masters, Grand Senior 

Warden, Grand Junior Warden, Grand Treasurer, Grand 

Secretary, Grand Chaplain, Grand Registrar, Grand Director 

of Ceremonies, 14 Past Masters elected to the Board (7 each 

year – 2 year term), 14 Past Masters are appointed by the 

Grand Master (7 each year – 2 year term) and no more than 7 

Past Masters are appointed by the Grand Master (confirmed 

by Grand Lodge) as Honorary Members and they serve a 3 

year term. Nominations for a Grand Lodge Officer: As we 

prepare for our Annual Communications of Grand Lodge on 

the third Wednesday of July and the Thursday following (July 

15, 16, 2015), many of our Past Masters are considering being 

a candidate for the office of the Board of General Purposes, 

Grand Senior Warden, Grand Junior Warden and Grand 

Registrar. If that is your intention, then your nomination 

application must be received by the Grand Secretary on or 

before Wednesday, April 1, 2015 (Sections 36 to 41). No 

brother shall be eligible for an office in Grand Lodge unless 

he has attained the rank of Past Master. Candidates, other than 

GM, DGM and DDGMs, are nominated, in writing on a 

prescribed form, by any member of Grand Lodge (Past or 

Present Grand Lodge Officer, the Masters, Past Masters and 

Wardens). The Nomination Form, which will have an attached 

passport-size colour photo of the candidate, must be signed by 

the nominator and the candidate.  

Grand Wardens: The office of Grand Warden is an elective 

Grand Lodge Office for a term of one year. Aspirants may be 

nominated by any member of Grand Lodge and submit that 

nomination to the Grand Secretary. The candidate receiving 

the majority of votes will be declared elected by the Grand 

Master. The Grand Wardens, whenever directed, shall attend 

the Grand Master and act as his Wardens Further, the Grand 

Wardens have an important role in the Ceremony of 

Constituting and Consecrating a Lodge, dedicating or re-

dedicating a Corner Stone, Ceremonies of Amalgamation and 

Extinguishing the 

Lodges of a Lodge. More importantly, the Grand Wardens are 

expected to know their Work, such as, Opening and Closing 

in all Three Degrees, calling off Lodge, open and close a 

Board of Installed Masters and Grand Lodge, and the Ritual 

Work of a Warden. I assure you, when you attend a Lodge 

and sit in the chair, the Lodge Wardens will be watching you. 

Therefore, you will need to know the Mechanics of the Work 

and be proficient in our Ritual. Grand Registrar: The 

nomination and the election process of the Grand Registrar is 

basically the same as the Grand Wardens, with this additional 

qualification. The applicant must comply with Section 50(b) 

and be in possession of a certificate of completion of the Past 

Masters Course offered by the College of Freemasonry. The 

theory being, relates to the duties of the Grand Registrar found 

in section 114: “The Grand Registrar may, at the pleasure and 

direction of the Grand Master, take charge of any district for 

which there is not a District Deputy Grand Master.” Therefore 

the Grand Registrar must be familiar with the duties and 

responsibilities of a District Deputy Grand Master. The Grand 

Registrar will also visit and report on the activities of the 

Heritage Lodge. Not every Past Master can be elected or 

appointed to the Board. But I say with experience, the names 

listed on the Grand Lodge Nomination List, is an excellent 

resource for our Committee Chairmen to select committee 

members to sit on their respective committees. We know these 

brethren want to serve Grand Lodge. Past Masters, if you 

have the energy, time and qualities, consider being part of 

your Grand Lodge team. Remember, your nomination form 

must be received by April 1, 2015. My appeal to you at this 

time is to learn from those leaders who have gone before and 

making our Masonry of today the emblem of truth, honour, 

the symbol of justice and doing the right thing for the right 

reasons. Brethren, as we move on, let’s be the Mason you 

want your Grand Lodge to represent. 

 

M.W. Bro. Donald A. Campbell 
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From the Deputy Grand Master 
 
Well Brethren, I would like to tell you that spring will be here 

in a couple of weeks but that would agree with another being 

who predicted an early spring and I don’t wish to be on the 

same line of thinking as a groundhog. So, spring is coming, I 

just don’t know when.  

The next number of months will be full of Official visits, 

Grand Master Receptions and many other Masonic events of 

interest. Our Grand Master will be very busy with activities 

that require his presence and participation  

The Grand Master, the Grand Secretary and I recently 

attended the Conference of Grand Masters of North America 

and the Conference of Grand Secretary’s in Vancouver. Our 

Grand Master was the Vice-chairman of the Conference so I 

represented our Grand Lodge as the voting delegate from 

Ontario. This provided me an opportunity to meet with both 

Grand Masters as well as Deputy Grand Masters from across 

North America. It was very interesting to meet our peers who 

had some exciting activities in their respective jurisdictions 

and to discuss issues of common interest concerning moving 

Freemasonry forward. Most jurisdictions have many of the 

same challenges that we have here in Ontario however there 

are many variations of how situations are evaluated and 

approached to achieve maximum success. It should also be 

noted that the Grand Lodge of Canada in the Province of 

Ontario is one of the largest Grand Lodges in North America 

and we are held in high esteem by many other jurisdictions.  

I also want to mention that last week the Board of General 

Purposes held a three day retreat to assess the various 

opportunities our Grand Lodge will be dealing with over the 

future years. I must say the participation and open discussions 

that occurred were honest and fruitful. It is our desire that 

many of the opinions will serve us well into the future of our 

Grand Lodge. Many suggestions will be refined and presented 

at our Grand Lodge Communication in July. I also want to tell 

you the sincere manner, of the board members in attendance, 

was inspiring and built pride for Freemasonry and more 

particularly our Grand Lodge.  

Brethren as many of us have reported we held a very 

successful workshop in St Thomas last fall under the guidance 

of Workshops and Seminars committee. As announced we are 

now embarking on another similar event this time in Eastern 

Ontario in beautiful downtown Campbellford on May 9th. 

There will be three concurrent seminars that should be of 

interest to many Masons and we encourage those districts 

within a short driving distance to consider having 

representation. These activities are only successful when we 

attend and absorb the information that might be of benefit to 

the future wellbeing of our respective lodges.  

 

The workshops in Campbellford will be as follows:  

CORNERSTONE PROJECT  R.W. Bro. Jamie Ireland  

LONG RANGE PLANNING  R.W. Bro. Bill Bowick  

MENTORSHIP   R.W. Bro. Leonard Feldt  

 

Brethren the time is fast approaching to our Grand Lodge 

Communication in July. Please remember that there will be a 

considerable amount of activity in Toronto with the Pan Am 

Games taking place at the same time. The Grand Secretary 

sent out notice early that you should book your rooms at the 

FAIRMONT ROYAL YORK as soon as possible. I also 

remind you there will not be rooms available in other hotels at 

a reasonable price so if you haven’t booked your rooms by 

now I urge to book as soon as possible. We want as many 

masons to attend as possible to experience the many aspects 

of FREEMASONRY at our GRAND LODGE ANNUAL 

COMMUNICATION  

Progressing forward together will ensure our fraternity will be 

an enjoyable and lifelong way of living, that will enhance not 

only your life but will comfort and support to those around 
you. 
 

R.W. Bro. John C. Green     

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 
 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 
 

OUR COMMITMENT TO BLOOD SERVICES 
AND OUR FELLOW CREATURES 

The Masonic commitment to donating blood can be 

traced back to V.W. Bro. William Hoyle of the Electric 

Lodge No. 495 in 1941 when he persuaded his Masters 

and Wardens Association to take an interest in donating 

blood. At this time, blood was not collected, but donated 

directly to the recipient. As a result, a list of donors was 

required to ensure that when blood was needed, a donor 

was available. V.W. Bro. Hoyle and a dedicated group of 

Masons made up the majority of that list. On the evening 

of May 23rd, 1944 the Moose Hall was the scene of an 

horrific fire. V.W. Bro. Hoyle was contacted to rally the 

Masons and report directly to the hospital to help save the 

lives of the people who had managed to get out of the 

fire. Shortly after this truly charitable act of brotherly 

love and relief, V.W. Bro. Hoyle, and the Hamilton 

Masons, joined forces with The Red Cross to improve the 

system by which blood donors were recorded and could 

be contacted. 

As time progressed, and the ability to store blood arrived, 

the Masons continued to aid The Red Cross, and later 
Canadian Blood Services, in their valiant work 
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WORSHIPFUL MASTER 

 

 
 

The moment that you agreed to be a line OFFICER, you 

began to prepare your journey to the Chair of Solomon as 

MASTER of YOUR LODGE. The years to come require hard 

work and dedication. Each new Masonic year will present you 

with some new duties as well as different memory work 

and/or floor work in addition to a greater responsibility for the 

operation welfare and image of YOUR LODGE. Ultimately, 

you should be able to assume the Chair of King Solomon with 

confidence, assurance and your accumulated skill and 

knowledge of our Ancient Charges, Regulations and 

Landmarks. 

LOOK WELL TO THE EAST! 

 

RECIPE FOR WORSHIPFUL MASTER 

 

●Take an exceptional amount of ENTHUSIASM 

●Mix it with extraordinary INDUSTRY & PREPARATION.  

●To this mixture add sufficient SENSE OF PURPOSE. 

●Simmer gently, stirring in good measure of KNOWLEDGE 

& EXPERIENCE.  

●Beat in extract of COMMON SENSE. 

●Add ESSENSE of DRAMATIC to insure a 

 COMMANDING APPEARANCE. 

●Blend with dashes of INVENTIVE GENIUS & 

 ORIGINALLITY. 

●Knead the mixture until it acquires a FAIR FIRM 

 FRIENDLY ATTITUDE.  

●Grace with COURTESY & SINCERITY.  

●Garnish with a PLEASING MANNER to taste.  

●Sprinkle with GOOD HUMOUR.  

●BAKE WELL TO PRODUCE A YEAR YOUR 

 BRETHREN WILL NEVER FORGET. 

 

A BROTHER CAPABLE IN THE WORKINGS OF THE 

CRAFT COMPETENT IN MASONIC KNOWLEDGE, 

PROTOCOL & CONFIDENT IN CHARACTER 

 

Source: Members/Craft Stewardship/Lodge Resources 

Officer Progression Folder 
LRC - OFFICER PROGRESSION PRESENTATION - 

APPROVED VERSION Nov 2014.ppt 
 

 

Dates to remember  
  

R.W. Bro. Glen Notman’s  

Official Visits 
 

Tuesday April 14th 2015; 7:30 p.m. 

Seymour Lodge No. 272 

419 Wilson St., Ancaster Temple 

Thursday April 16th 2015; 7:00 p.m. 

Dufferin Lodge No. 291 

200 Hwy #8 West Flamborough 

Tuesday April 28th 2015; 

6:00 p.m. dinner / 7:00 p.m. meeting 

Westmount Lodge No. 671 

257 Mohawk Rd. W., Hamilton 

 

Hamilton Districts Spring Divine Service 

Sunday April 26th 2015 

St. John's Presbyterian Church 

10 Mountain Street Grimsby 

Ontario 

 

Assemble 7:00 p.m. 

Service at 7:30 p.m. 

 

Craft Association of Hamilton 

Masonic Districts 
April 29th seminar 

Long Range Planning at 7:30 p.m. 

Hosted by Westmount Lodge No. 671 

257 Mohawk Road West, Hamilton. 

 

 
Wellington County Museum and Archives 

Wellington Rd 18 between Fergus and Elora 

(519) 846-0916 x 5221 
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Lodge of the Ancient Landmarks 

A.F. & A.M. No. 654 G.R.C. 

Incorporating Doric Lodge No. 382 

Established in 1879 

                    

Celebration of the 10th Anniversary of Amalgamation 

May 12th, 2015 

Reception 6:00 p.m.   Dinner 7:00 p.m. 

Ladies are welcome 

Guest Speakers  

M.W. Bro. Raymond S.J. Daniels 

R.W. Bro. John C. Green 

 

Tickets available by contacting 

R.W. Bro. Wm. MacPherson 

wjmac654@gmail.com 

Secretary $35.00 p.p. 

Craft Association presenting 
 

         
R.W. Bro. Thomas R. Young     R.W. Bro. J. Michael Kirk 

 
R.W. Bro. Glen J. Notman 

 
Hamilton District C First Lady Michelle 

 

 

THE BUILDERS 

 

A STORY AND STUDY OF 

MASONRY 

BY JOSEPH FORT NEWTON, 

COPYRIGHT, 1914 

Scanned at sacred-texts.com, January 2005. Proofed by John 

Bruno Hare. This text is in the public domain. These files may 

be used for any non-commercial purpose provided this notice 

of attribution is left intact in all copies. 

http://pictoumasons.org/library/Newton,%20Joseph%20F

ort%20~%20The%20Builders%20%5Bpdf%5D.pdf 
 

Hamilton District C Picnic and BBQ 2015 
 

Saturday May 30th, 2015 

Winona Pavilion,  

50 Point Conservation Area 

Noon to 6 p.m. 

Open to all friends and family 
 

$15.00 Carload Park Admission 

Lodge Pot Luck! 

Contact 905-545-0541 for details 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

   

 

 

 

Editorial Team 
 

Editor:    W. Bro. David J. Jack 

Associate Editor:  R.W. Bro. Bill MacPherson 

Webmaster:   W. Bro. Bill Paul 

 

Please share a copy of the newsletter,  

for a member without internet. 

 

 
 

 

 

 

WE REMEMBER 
 

Gerhart Maschewski 
Initiated - 21st May 1981, 

Past Master of Dufferin Lodge No. 291 

Affiliate of Westmount Lodge No. 671 

Passed to the Grand Lodge above 

March 15th 2015 

 

Bro. William Alexander Hughes 

Member of Valley Lodge No. 100 

Initiated – October 19th, 1953 

Passed to the Grand Lodge above 

March 18th, 2015 

 

We will remember their families in Prayer 
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